
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

ESC Member Federations 

                                 

August 20
th

, 2023 

Dear Colleagues, 

It is my pleasure to herewith officially invite you to the XXIX Ordinary General Assembly of the European Shooting 

Confederation that will take place in Baku, Republic of Azerbaijan, on October 21
st
, 2023, in the Khazri Recreation and 

Healthy Centre. 

Enclosed you fill find the Agenda, the Periodic report of the Presidium and other documents related to the Agenda 

according to art. 5.4 ESC Statutes. 

The GA Delegates form can be found on the ESC website (http://esc-shooting.org/documents/ESCGA/). Please, return the 

completed forms to the ESC Secretariat by e-mail esc@escsport.eu. 

On the ESC website using the link mentioned above you can also find the Registration form. This form must be filled in and 

sent to the Organizing Committee (info@aze-shooting.org) as well as to the ESC Secretariat.  

Let me remind that the ESC Statutes determine the norms of representation of Member Federations at the General 

Assembly: 

- According to Art. 5.8, one Member Federation representing all shooting sports in a country will have two votes and 

may be represented by one or two delegates; 

-  According to Art. 5.9, if a country is represented by two Member Federations, each of them is entitled to one vote 

and one delegate; 

- According to Art. 5.10, a Member Federations that represents one (1) country together with another Member 

Federation may represent the other Member Federation from the same country by proxy which must be given in 

writing. Apart from that representation of Member Federations by proxy is not allowed. 

- According to Art. 5.11, only the President, the Vice-Presidents, the Secretary General, the Executive Director and 

Executive Committee/Board members can represent their Member at the General Assembly. Participation forms for 

delegates must reach the Secretary General at least seven (7) working days prior to the opening of the General 

Assembly. All delegates representing the Members must provide documented proof of their appointment as a 

delegate of that Member. 

In order to support participation in the meetings, the ESC will provide each Member Federation with a free standard room 

for 2 nights (October 20
th
 -22

nd
 ).  

 

The Member Federations applying for the European Championships 2026-2027 are welcomed to make presentations at the 

General Assembly. However, such presentations should have a maximum length of 5 minutes and should be handed over to 

the ESC Secretariat on October 20
th
 at 14:00 latest. 

I look forward to welcoming you all in Baku.  

 

 

With best regards, 

 

 

Alexander Ratner 

 

President 

The European Shooting Confederation 

Voie du Chariot 3, 1003, Lausanne, Switzerland  

Tel.: +41 21 560 55 74 

E-Mail: esc@escsport.eu 

www.esc-shooting.org 
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